Phillip Palmer

I was in the Army Reserve many years ago. 

I recently applied to join again (but was unsuccessful). In looking to join I was offered a tour of a base. On the day of the tour a senior person, a female, talked to all of us, being a busload of males and females, about joining. In that talk she said that there was no discrimination or harassment on her base and that she herself had never suffered discrimination or harassment.

I speak as a Psychologist of 28 years who has worked in many industries. I have been an Organisational, Counselling, Educational and Mental Health Psychologist. 

The senior person who spoke to us had her heart in the right place. She was undoubtedly standing up for her service. What she said is probably true for her, but it isn't true for all the services or all personnel. 

So, I would suggest that for her to deny the existence of something as she did is to unwittingly condone it and perhaps even supports its continuance. 

The service would do much better if they were to say up front what has happened and what is happening. To encourage open discussion. To put on display each event and dismantle it. To take on a collective responsibility by looking at it together and then agree on what is seen, what can be learned and what must be done differently next time. To incorporate these events into a syllabus and make this unit compulsory for all members. A living syllabus that is upgraded with every event and which incorporates current legislation, statistics and the history of human rights in both Australia and the world. Perhaps the message of this syllabus can emphasize the fact that Australian and Western Democracies exist with a cornerstone being that of human rights. So in effect the aim would be to have members appreciate that their oath of service is entwined with this duty and to fail one is to fail the other.

Thank you for the opportunity to make this submission.   
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